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[enter date here]

[name of head of CDSS]

California Department of Social Services

744 P Street

Sacramento, CA  95814

Dear [name of head of CDSS]:

The California Partnership is a coalition of welfare rights, immigrant, and other community organizations that represent low-income individuals and families from all over California.  The undersigned organizations are gravely concerned about the impact of welfare reform reauthorization in Congress on the people of California.  We urge the Department of Social Services and the elected officials of California to work together to ensure that welfare recipients in our state do not face unreasonable and unfair new requirements, especially in the current economy.  

The welfare reform reauthorization bills currently being considered in Congress are seriously flawed.  Both H.R. 4, which passed in the House early in the year, and Senator Grassley’s PRIDE Act, which is currently being considered in the Senate, lack adequate services, increase the work requirements for recipients while not providing adequate funding for childcare, decrease education/vocational options, and discriminate against immigrants. 

 Further, requirements in both bills would increase the work participation rate from 50% to 70% of the caseload, and change the caseload reduction credit to a capped credit.  The combination of these two new requirements could force California to create expensive new workfare programs.   The LAO, in an analysis last year, found that the House bill would cost California approximately $2.2 billion over the next five fiscal years.  

Neither of these bills are good for California.  The bill passed last year in the Senate, known as the “WORK” Act, was a tri-partisan effort that included: increased child care funding, increased access to higher education, health benefits for legal immigrants and their children, and maintained the current work requirements.  The LAO, in the same analysis, found that this proposal would actually save the state $140 million.  This more moderate bill should be the basis for any discussion of welfare reform authorization, as it can win enough Democratic and Republican votes on the floor to pass a Senate vote.  

We would appreciate the opportunity to speak with you directly about how we can work together to ensure that federal welfare reform does not hurt the families of California.  

Sincerely,

THE CALIFORNIA PARTNERSHIP








201A Virginia Ave.( San Francisco, CA  94110 ( 415.572.1445 ( 309.403.5521(fax)








